VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
December 6, 2016 @ 3:00pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

President Clive MacRaild called the meeting to order at 3:00pm.

Secretary’s Report - Karalee
M/S Sue Twyman/Maria Bitman to approve the minutes of the October 26 and November 9 Board meetings.










CARRIED
M/S Dale Bowen/Sue Twyman to approve revision #3 of the New Player policy for presentation to the general membership January 9.






CARRIED
Policy development will be proceeding in two areas, Team captains’ & players’ responsibilities, and Year-end team formation, hopefully in time for the January 4 Board meeting.

On the website, the lists of captains and committees/volunteers have been updated, so please review and let Karalee know of any errors or omissions.

Treasurer’s Report- Kevin
Membership update - 262 playing members + 6 social members paid up.

Account balances:

General


7929.15

Capital/maintenance

2986.15

ATGA



  549.48

Petty Cash


  116.99

Total checking 
           12207.49 

Vice-President’s Report - Sharon
Recognition - 

Thanks to Donna and Russ Lesko for running the scorekeeper training session on November 16. The next session will be January 5.

Thanks to the 4.0 women for hosting the “Pajama Party Under the Lights” – a good time was had by all!

Thanks to the 4.0 men for hosting the “Pizza Party Under the Lights” – another fun occasion.

Christmas banquet and dance on December 2, hosted by the 3.5 green and 3.0 blue teams, was fabulous!  

Thanks to the 2.5 blue team for hosting our invitational tournament with Venture Out, December 3. 

Upcoming events – 

Friday Night BBQ will resume in the New Year, but social tennis will continue.

Saturday 3.5/4.0 competitive mixed session seems to be popular. This will not be held this week due to the playoffs for the Holiday Mixed Tournament, but will resume the following week.

ATGA – 8 board training is on Dec. 7 (free), Dec. 8 ($50) and Dec. 9 ($50)

Gord Mann will be giving training for the new ball machine for coaches & captains at 3:30 on court 6 on December 9, 13, 16 and January 10 and 13. Captains are then expected to spend a little time at a practice showing their team members the correct usage of the machine.

Saturday and Sunday, Dec. 10 & 11 will be the playoffs for the Holiday Mixed Doubles tournament, hosted by the 2.0 blue team.  Thanks to Deena Burns and Sharon Smith for organizing the teams for this event.  

Court cleaning may be held on December 18 as scheduled, but stay tuned for updates from Lorne S.

Christmas potluck breakfast Dec 25 at 9am, hosted by the kitchen committee.

December 28 to 30 is the Holiday Mixed tournament organized by Ken and Judy Gamble.  Volunteers are still needed and can sign up on the VP website. There are also likely to be some spaces in various levels, so please encourage your team members to contact Deena at 2125 if they are still interested in participating.  They will not be added to the playoffs at this stage, but after that if space allows.

Ball rotation – Each team receives balls at the beginning of the season and throughout the season, as necessary for their home matches. The balls from home matches are used for team practices. When each team is finished with practice balls, they are placed in the ball recycle bins. The in-park invitational, tournament and playoff balls go to Norma Boa (1748) which are used for Round Robin play.
Exhibition matches – scheduled for those who signed up for OM but didn’t get one. Contact Sharon to book a court. Be creative in matchups to give good competition, as these matches do not count in league statistics.

Court Usage policy reminder will be sent out shortly, as this policy comes into force in January.

If you do not need all the courts reserved for your team matches or practices, please be sure to let Sharon know so the courts can be cancelled.

East court bikes/cars – don’t use the golf cart spaces.

President’s Report – Clive
TV Monitors and laptops – installed at both courts.  Thanks to Larry & Patty Warnke for their generous donation for the west courts equipment.  Thanks to Phil, Ben and Ed for their efficient installation.  Your dedication to the Club is much appreciated. 
Maintenance update – court 4 has some major repair issue so please advise your players to be careful. Windscreens are on order. West shed is on the repair list for this year.  Bike racks have been requested.

75+ league – John Bowes has volunteered to coordinate this activity – thanks!

Sunshine Acres fundraising – art auction was very well supported with almost $500 in profit, December 10 is the deadline for team cash collections to Louise Pyle at 1021.

January 1 new teams – 3.5 will have 4 teams and 2.0 will have 3 teams; please be aware that fewer courts will be available as a result. 1.5 will also begin league play.

Court security issues – we continue to have problems with facilities being left open. Suggested each team take a week of duty to check locks on west and east courts kitchens and sheds. Ed suggested the ball machine sheds are the biggest concern, since they presently are not checked. A schedule would have to be drawn up and/or volunteers solicited.

Holiday Mixed Tournament discussion – various opinions as to whether to continue to host.

M/S Bonita Wilford/Don Foley to forward this topic to the January general meeting for discussion.  










CARRIED
Clive will be absent Dec 12 – 29, so please refer any concerns to Sharon.

Next Board meeting will be January 4 and General meeting January 9.

Past President’s Report – Bob

Tencap reminders – please remove substitutes after the match is done, don’t use “Player and Substitute”, errors in recording tiebreakers, move-up/move-down at end of season has the correct divisional chart now posted on the EVSTL website and it will be posted on our website in January, take a print out of your match log to every match to ensure no changes have been made!  If you are using the Tencap match play log, use the “notes” section to add info about matches requested/provided and scorekeepers’ names.

Requesting 5+ lines for each match – please do so if you can.

EVSTL update – Ralph Sharp

· feedback from first couple months: some clubs not training captains in bylaws or Tencap, etc., captains ignoring the 6-6 Tencap concept (have to do it if the other captain calls you on it), encourage players to play with others is a challenge due to Tencap numbers, clubs not providing the 4-3 lines, article 7 implementation difficulties, teams not using the OM, 4.0+ league with wide range of Tencap scores.

· Upcoming meetings – Tencap Advisory Committee meeting tomorrow – some changes being considered are to allow move downs for OMs, pullups or pulldowns for league matches according to Tencap, mid-season moves permitted with criteria.

· Some Tencap tabulations – equal numbers moving up and down if done now, so will be up to captains to prepare players to accept moves at the end of the season.
Adjournment at 4:14pm
